



Toronto Civic Employees' Union, Local 416

110 Laird Drive Toronto, ON M4G 3V3

Tel: 416-968-7721 Fax: 416-968-7829 www.local416.ca

LOCAL 416

Affiliated with the Canadian Labour Congress and the Labour Council of Toronto & York Region

EDDIE MARICONDA

President

MATT FIGLIANO

Vice President

RON JOHNSON

2nd Vice President

JERRY DOBSON

Secretary-Treasurer

TED AIVALIS

Chief of Stewards 3rd Vice President

DOMENIC MAUGERI

Outside Chair

CARMINE FIORE

Chief of Health & Safety

LESLIE BREMNER

Recording Secretary

City of Toronto Executive Committee Toronto City Hall, 100 Queen St W. Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

May 11, 2018

EX 34.3 Implementing Tenants First - Creating a Seniors Housing Unit at Toronto
Community Housing Corporation and Transitioning Towards a Seniors Housing and Services
Entity at the City

Dear Mayor Tory and Committee Members,

CUPE Local 416 would like to acknowledge the City and its management staff for their efforts to address the needs of residents in Seniors Housing units within Toronto Community Housing Corporation outlined in report EX 34.3 Implementing Tenants First - Creating a Seniors Housing Unit at Toronto Community Housing Corporation and Transitioning Towards a Seniors Housing and Services Entity at the City. We have had an opportunity to review the report and its recommendations.

With an aging population and the growing needs of residents within Seniors Housing buildings in TCHC, we would like to express support for the implementation of a Seniors Housing unit within TCHC, and a Transition Team. These recommendations, along with <u>EX34.2 Toronto Seniors Strategy Version 2.0</u> will allow the City to continue to address the changing needs of our Seniors residents in TCHC by focusing on the integration of the seniors-designated buildings and maximizing resources to continue to put tenants first.

CUPE Local 416 is a strong and important partner with the City of Toronto that provides a number of important public services through its dedicated members, including services to residents in TCHC Seniors Housing. CUPE Local 416 members continue to provide a cost-effective means of administering a "tenants first" approach for those within TCHC units and are pleased to see that the proposed Seniors Housing Unit will seek to address the unique challenges our seniors face. Seniors Housing buildings within TCHC must provide the opportunity for Toronto residents to a good quality of life, along with appropriate supports to address their unique needs.

We wish to continue our productive relationship with our residents in Seniors Housing and the City of Toronto, and request to be part of the proposed Seniors Housing Unit and Transition Team in order to assist the City to "effectively meet the current and evolving needs of senior residents and communities".

On behalf of our members, we want to acknowledge the City of Toronto for their renewed commitment to Seniors Housing within TCHC. We look forward to continuing to work together with the City throughout this important transition and implementation of the Tenants First Strategy.

Yours Truly,

Eddie Mariconda

President, CUPE Local 416

INN 3